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1. SUMMARY 

 
All Clinical Commissioning Groups (CCGs) develop and publish their 
commissioning intentions on an annual basis.  Hammersmith & Fulham CCG 
has aimed to develop a proactive and inclusive approach to the development 
of its commissioning intentions for 2014/15, which meets the needs of its 
members, stakeholders, patients and the public.  
  
Engagement so far has included discussions with the local authority (Tri-
borough director and team, public health), joint commissioning colleagues, 
Healthwatch, and the CCG Governing Body and membership. 
 
The Health & Well-being Board has a statutory duty to provide an opinion to 
NHS England on the extent to which it has been engaged in the development 
of the Commissioning Intentions. The Board is also required to assure itself 
that regard has been taken to both the JSNA and Joint Health & Well-being 
Strategy.    
 
It is recognised that there are on-going discussions regarding best 
mechanisms of support to the HWB to allow full engagement to occur which 
the LA are leading on. 



1.1. This paper provides the Health & Wellbeing Board (HWB) with: 
 
• An understanding of the overall development process and the 

underpinning principles 
• A summary of our key areas of commissioning intent for 2014/15 and their 

strategic fit 
• A summary of key strategic challenges 
• How these challenges determine our focus for 2014/15 
• A summary of further opportunities for involvement 
• Sight of the proposed content and structure of the commissioning 

intentions document 
• Some key questions for consideration. 

1.2. The HWB is asked to: 
 
• Note and agree the principles underpinning the development of 

commissioning intentions 
• Note the overall process and engagement to date 
• Review and comment on the proposed content and structure of the 

commissioning intentions document 
• Consider the questions posed in 1.3. 
 

1.3. The HW is asked to consider the following specific questions 
following discussion of the report: 

 
• Does the HWB support the principles & key messages set out in the 

paper? 
• Do the highlighted priority areas for development seem appropriate? 
• Are there areas that the HWB would like to have a focus on? 

 
• Suggestions have included: 

..1. Out of hospital 

..2. Joint commissioning, incl: 

..3. CLCH 

..4. Mental Health 

..5. Nursing Homes 

..6. Children 
 

• Does the example update template (unscheduled care) provide a useful 
way of understanding progress from last year and the emerging direction 
of travel for 2014/15? 

• Does the HWB agree that the proposed document structure and content 
areas look broadly right?  What additions/amendments would be 
appropriate? 

• Are there any critical areas we should address in the workshop on 26 
September? 

• What could helpfully be included on the agenda for the 4 November 
meeting? 

 


